ENERGY ADVISORY COMMITTEE

Regular Committee Meeting

Wednesday, November 20, 2019
6:30 PM

Room 26, Second Floor, Community Center, 219 Massapoag Avenue 
Minutes
I. Welcome and call to order at 6:33PM.  Attending:  Members:  Lajos Kamocsay, Chair, Silas Fyler, George Aronson, Valerie White.  Guests:  Ellen Liao, Paul Driscoll

II. Approval of minutes from 11/13/2019.  Correction suggested by Silas Fyler to change mention of Town Hall canopies to Heights roof panels passed unanimously.

III. Deliberation regarding suggestions to Select Board for Design Review Committees.  George will write memo, circulate and forward to Select Board (attached below)
IV. Next meeting will be Dec. 16, 7:00PM in Rm 26, Second Floor, Community Center.   Since this will be after Dec. 3 Select Board meeting we should be able to schedule Review Panel meeting(s).
V. Adjourned at 7:25PM.

MEMORANDUM

TO:
Fred Turkington, Town Administrator

FROM:
Energy Advisory Committee

RE:
Recommendations for the Solar PV Project Design Review Groups 

DATE:
21 November 2019

The Energy Advisory Committee offers the following recommendations to the Select Board regarding potential members of the groups to be designated for review and comment on designs of the solar PV projects per Articles 1 and 2 of the Special Town Meeting on November 4, 2019: 

1. Schedule and process. DSD would have its project manager present the proposed solar PV facility designs directly to the review groups, with time available for questions and comments both at the meeting and for a designated period thereafter.  The Committee anticipates that such presentations would occur after DSD has completed field surveys and data collection and refined its initial proposed designs to account for the field data (at a point whether the design is considered about 30-percent complete). DSD advises that following schedule is consistent with their needs:

· Initial presentations in early January. A tentative target date is Wednesday, January 8, 2020.

· Comments received from the design review groups by the end of February.

· Approvals from the Select Board and the School Board, as applicable, by March 20, 2020.

2. Scopes of review.  The Committee notes the following regarding the scopes of the design reviews:
· The landfill project has few abutters and would be visible only from a distance and from a handful of locations.  The design will need to address the concerns of the Massachusetts Department of Environmental Protection (MassDEP) and, to some extent, concerns of the Conservation Commission regarding potential impacts on resource areas. As a consequence, the Committee anticipates that DSD will have limited flexibility to change the landfill facility solar PV array design in response to comments by a design review group. There may be flexibility to address tree-trimming on Town land, the fate of the shed, placement of equipment and materials, and landscaping along Mountain Street, as well as concerns related to traffic, parking, work schedules, materials storage and equipment use during construction.

· The design of the rooftop project for the Heights Elementary School is limited specifically by the existing conditions, configuration and competing uses for space of the School roof. The Committee understands that the School Facilities Director has specific comments on the proposed design that will need to be accommodated. In addition, the rooftop PV array design is small and will not be accessible or particularly visible from the ground. In this context, there may be limited opportunity to revise the design of the Heights Elementary School rooftop solar PV installation in response to concerns regarding aesthetics. Also, the Solect lease and PPA do not refer to design review groups in the way that the DSD lease does. Nonetheless, Solect is obligated to hold pre-construction meetings with the School Facilities Director to address construction scheduling, impacts and other issues. The Committee recommends that the role of the design review group in the Heights rooftop project be limited to appropriate participation in the pre-construction meetings. It would be helpful to have a designee familiar with educational program scheduling at Heights, such as a representative of the Heights PTO, to provide input into the determination of the construction schedule.

· Regarding the Gavins Pond and East Elementary School parking lot canopy projects, DSD would identify the extent of flexibility for response to specific comments, suggestions or requests from the review group. Some responses might spur DSD to identify impacts on the proposed lease payments or PILOT payments; for example, in response to changes that would reduce the overall capacity of the solar array or increase the cost of construction beyond allowances that form the basis for the original proposal. Other responses might be addressed through actions undertaken at the cost of the Town; for example, clearing or grading of the “mound” adjacent to the Gavins Pond parking lot. To the extent that the Select Board is considering such measures, the Committee offers its assistance in negotiating with DSD regarding potential impacts on compensation by virtue of the Committee’s familiarity with applicable provisions of the RFP, the proposals and the site leases.

3. Composition. The Committee presumes that the Select Board will appoint members of the design review groups at its discretion.  The Committee offers the following recommendations regarding the appointments:

· There would be one design group with up to seven appointed members.  The Committee suggests three members with primary interest in the East Elementary site; three members with primary interest in the Gavins Pond site (involving at least one neighborhood resident and one representative of the Sharon Soccer Association); and one member at large.

· The initial DSD presentation to the design group would occur at a public meeting of the Energy Advisory Committee held in a room with space to accommodate interested members of the public.  The designs for all of the DSD projects would be presented at designated time slots during the same initial meeting. 

· In advance of the DSD presentation, members would be expected to (a) review and become familiar with the materials referenced in Item 5 below; and (b) visit solar canopy sites listed in Item 6 below to the extent feasible.

· Members would commit to participate in good faith to provide responses and feedback on aspects of the designs being presented for which changes might reasonably be accommodated. 
4. Roles of the Committee. The first meeting would be held within the context of a special publicly-noticed meeting of the Energy Advisory Committee, with an agenda that provides separate time slots for each DSD project over the course of one meeting. The Committee would preside over the meeting and would facilitate the scheduling of subsequent meetings. While the goal would be to reach consensus on design features, there is no guaranty that consensus can or will be achieved. The results of the meetings, which would be reported to the Select Board by the end of February whether or not consensus is achieved on all issues, would involve reporting on agreements reached, as well as description of issues on which there is no consensus with discussion of each position and the nature of the decision that the Select Board would need to make.

5. Preparation.   The Committee recommends that designees become familiar with available materials on the proposed solar PV projects in advance of the first meeting. To that end, the Committee can provide designees with links to files containing the following:

· The original Request for Proposals (RFP) released by the Town, and the addenda thereto.

· Technical and price proposals submitted by DSD for the landfill, East Elementary and Gavins Pond parking lot projects.

· Written responses provided by DSD to questions provided by the Committee during the proposal review process.

· Executed versions of the site leases and the Memorandum of Understanding.

6. Site visits. The Committee recommends that designees visit the following nearby solar PV installations in order to better appreciate the designs and appearances of such facilities in advance of the first meeting:

· Solar PV canopies at the Norwood Commuter Rail Station parking lot, Lenox Street at Cross Street, Norwood.

· Solar PV canopies at the Stonehill College parking lot, Holy Cross Drive off Route 138 in Easton.

· Solar PV Canopies at the Archdiocese of Boston parking lot, 66 Brooks Drive, Braintree (near Logan Express).

· Solar panels on racks at the closed Pine Street Landfill, 87 Pine Street in Canton (visible from outside the fence and from the recycling drop-off area when open).

· Other solar canopies, including those at Walden Pond in Concord, Burncoat Middle School parking lot in Worcester, Newton-Wellesley Hospital Emergency parking lot, Upper Cape Cod Regional Technical High School parking lot in Bourne, and others to be identified by DSD.

